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Law Office of

  Richard A. Finnigan          
Richard A. Finnigan                     2112 Black Lake Blvd. SW
           Kathy McCrary, Paralegal
  (360) 956-7001
Olympia, Washington 98512

       (360) 753-7012
rickfinn@localaccess.com
Fax (360) 587-3852
   
  kathym@localaccess.com
November 1, 2010
VIA E-MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY

David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW

Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Re:
Tenino Telephone Company - Second Revision of Sheet No. 28 Canceling First Revision of Sheet No. 28; Second Revision of Sheet No. 28.1 Canceling First Revision of Sheet No. 28.1
Dear Mr. Danner:

Enclosed are the original and three copies of the above-referenced tariff sheets.  The purpose of this filing is to put into service a new Directory Assistance service.  For the past several years, this service has been offered through toll carriers, including the Company's affiliate.  Because of difficulties in dealing with directory assistance providers, the Company has determined that it would be in the best interest of the Company and its customers to initiate a 411 Directory Assistance calling service offered directly by the Company.
Advance customer notice has not been sent for two reasons.  First, this is a new service.  Second, this is a service that is available on a per use basis.  Until this tariff is approved, the service is not offered by the Company.  The Company intends to provide notice of the new service to customers through a bill notice or bill stuffer.

Please note that Mr. Peterson is authorized to sign tariff sheets on behalf of the Company and the undersigned is authorized to file tariff sheets on behalf of the Company.
Thank you for your consideration of this filing.






Sincerely,







RICHARD A. FINNIGAN

RAF/km
Enclosures

cc:
Rick Vitzthum (via e-mail)

Steve Hanson (via e-mail)


Bob Smith (via e-mail)


Stefanie Peterson (via e-mail)
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